
Ross Central Storm Water Facility 
 
The Ross Central Storm Water Facility project will be a storm water detention and treatment facility to 
address current and future development projects on the Ross Complex. The project will mitigate 
untreated storm water into local streams. 
 
Ross Complex was developed prior to stormwater management regulations. Stormwater is currently 
collected, conveyed and discharged to the City of Vancouver.  As new construction or redevelopment 
occurs, stormwater management is required.  
 
Under Section 438 of the Energy Independence and Security Act of 2007 (EISA), federal agencies are 
required to reduce stormwater runoff from federal development and redevelopment projects to protect 
water resources.  From this perspective, this is a non-discretionary investment. 
 


